Newtown Softball Families,

At the last board meeting, there was much discussion about changing the date of NBRS Board elections.

I think a little history would be beneficial. Years back, the elections for the NBRS board were conducted in October. By October, the fall season had been organized and in full swing, travel tryouts had been concluded, and travel teams and coaches had been chosen. Then the previous NBRS board moved the election date to September.

And two years ago, the NBRS Board election date was changed to August. The logic behind this change was that by selecting the NBRS Board in August, this would allow the newly elected board members to organize the fall rec leagues and travel leagues as they saw fit, instead of this being done by the outgoing NBRS Board.

At the last monthly meeting, a discussion occurred about the desire to once again change the election date. It was suggested that the election date should be changed to July. The logic behind the change is that in July our work load is at a low ebb. At this point in time, the spring season is over and the summer travel season is coming to an end. In July, we are just starting to organize the fall in-house and travel season.

It seems logical that elections occurring in July would allow the new group more time to create and design the upcoming programs. But before we vote on this important issue, the families who support NBRS should have the opportunity to comment. 

That’s why I want to let you know that at the June NBRS board meeting, I will be introducing a resolution to change the date of the election from August to July, starting with next year’s election. Please note that the change in the election will be effective next year, in 2018. This gives everyone an opportunity to come to the June meeting next week and provide input about the proposed change. There would not be enough time to make the change and have it be effective with this year’s election cycle because the constitution and bylaws state that we need to have nominations at one of the monthly board meetings and then conduct the election at the following month’s board meeting, giving the voters a month to consider the candidates nominated. So if we vote on the resolution at the June meeting, then nominations would be made at the July meeting and the election would be at the August meeting. The membership would have a month to consider the nominations before voting in this year’s election. So the change would be effective with the 2018 election.

If you have an opinion about changing the date of the election, please come to the June board meeting to discuss the issue. All opinions are welcome.

Hope to see you at the June meeting,

Chuck Hepp
President, Newtown Babe Ruth Softball

Whereas this resolution becomes effective with the election to be held in 2018,

Therefore be it resolved, that the election of the Board Officers shall take place each year during the scheduled July monthly NBRS meeting.  Nominations for the Elected Officers’ seats will be accepted at the June monthly meeting. Each board member nomination must be made and seconded by two separate individuals, both of whom are members in good standing. The valid nominations will be made known via US Mail and/or electronic mail to all members in good standing at least 7 days prior to the elections. The newly elected Officers will assume their responsibilities at the conclusion of the July meeting.

